Fry’s Spring Neighborhood Association

July 11, 2007

http://avenue.org/fsna
Attendees:

Phil D. Chase



Jeanne S. Chase


Becky Sims

Susan Lee Foard


Peter Hedlund


Jim Tolbert

John Santoski


Terri DiCintio


Jason Yang

Terri DiCintio


Beverly Adams


Joe Mooney

Betty Nowell



Robert Nowell


Jack Gwynn

Melanie Brede


Hardy Whitten


Katie Kellett

Meeting, Date, and Time


Second Wednesday of the month at the Cherry Avenue Christian Church,  


6:00 p.m. – 7:30 p.m.  Use the Front Entrance


Next regular meeting:  August 8, 2007

Stribling Avenue and Fry’s Spring Neighborhood Re-Zoning


Jim Tolbert of Neighborhood Development Services (NDS) asked to speak to this topic at this month’s meeting.  We also learned that Ashley Cooper will be leaving NDS by the end of July for another job opportunity, Brian Haluska will be taking on different responsibilities and that Jim will be assigned to the Fry’s Spring Neighborhood for the foreseeable future.  In that vein Jim will be attending our neighborhood meetings with more regularity to provide timely updates and to answer residents’ questions.  For the topic of zoning in the Fry’s Spring Neighborhood and in particular Stribling Avenue,  The current zoning information requested of Jim Tolbert and NDS is attached with these minutes and may be viewed and referenced on the FSNA Web site,              http://avenue.org./fsna.  

A motion was made by Susan Foard and seconded by Beverly Adams to follow through on collecting the data by NDS staffers to provide information relative to the current owners and renters on Stribling and the following of the current housing code.  It was also pointed out by folks in attendance that this documentation may also be needed
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Stribling Avenue and Fry’s Spring Neighborhood Re-Zoning (Continued)

through out the neighborhood as a whole.  It was felt by some that the NDS needs to be more vigilant in enforcing existing housing codes, particularly R-1.  Some sections of the neighborhood may need to be rezoned to provide more homes for families.  The 2006 Comprehensive Plan speaks to the emphasis of down zoning and affordable homes for families in the Fry’s Spring Neighborhood.  The motion and second is to reinitiate the down zoning that the neighborhood has been on record as supporting.  An additional emphasis was also expressed this evening on having a rental restriction of no more than three unrelated persons in one household.  This is similar to the restriction currently in place for Lewis Mountain Road.

Albemarle County Board of Supervisors 


It was reported to Jim Tolbert by Susan Foard who was in attendance at the BOS meeting that Chairman Ken Boyd suggested that the proffers that are to be paid to the City of Charlottesville be subtracted from the Revenue Sharing portion paid to the City by the County.  This suggestion by the chairman was not looked on with favor by FSNA.

A question was again raised as to whether there are any strings attached to the monies that are proffered by Steven Blaine and if there are, what are they?  This will be an issue to watch at the August and September meetings of the BOS on Biscuit Run.  It has been stated publicly that monies for the Sunset-Fontaine Connector will not be part of a shell game, but it is a priority to be built.  “The When” is what is presently cloudy?

Huntley Development


Recently, the city notified the developer of the Huntley site that the trees that have been planted on the site do not conform with the city’s requirements for large shade trees.  The developers have planted primarily ornamentals including dogwoods and redbuds.  Katie Kellet and the committee on which she serves are closely monitoring this site.
Protection of Waterways


More stream protection is into current neighborhood plans due to the hard work of the members of the Fry’s Spring Neighborhood Association.   Members asked Jim Tolbert why the initiative had to come from the members of the neighborhood.  A further question addressed the question of putting a moratorium on development as other localities have done…to develop responsibly.  Joe Mooney pointed out that moratoriums have been put into place for this reason by Prince William and Prince George Counties.
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Protocol on Format for Presentations


Peter Hedlund shared the importance of presentations in front of City Council, the Board of Supervisors, and the Planning Commissions that folks make the distinction of speaking for themselves as members of the neighborhood and speaking for the neighborhood which would have needed to have been addressed first by the FSNA Board prior to the presentation.

City Council Elections


Joe Mooney will start the process while Peggy King is out of town to set up the preliminaries for a Fall Forum of Candidates for City Council.  Since the Spring Forum there have been two additional candidates announced.  Joe will seek a date about six weeks prior to the November elections at one of three sites in the neighborhood that were discussed.  Joe will be in touch with Peggy King once she and Jay return.  FSNA is looking for council members who will be strong in their support and protection of the neighborhoods.

Hill-Center Task Force


Terri DiCintio reported that she had called Tom Hickman since our last meeting, but that he had not as of July 11 returned her call.  

Welcome Wagon Idea – FSNA Literature


The question was raised as to whether the Fry’s Spring Neighborhood Association would like to enter into an agreement with local realtors when they are putting together their packets of information that the packet would include an introduction to FSNA and how to make contact with the officers and fellow board members.  A further question was asked as to whether in the upcoming year we would like to appoint a publicity chairman.

“Safety, Sidewalks, and Drainage”- Old Lynchburg Road Project


Jeanne reported that during the week of July 16 the surveyors would be coming to Old Lynchburg Road to start to collect data needed for the project.  They will do a return trip in mid August to do further surveying.  Suggested meeting times after the data has been collected were during the window of time between August 27 and September 11, 2007.  Both the university and the local schools will be back in session so more folks would be back in town for the new academic year to begin.  Jeanne was asked to notify Tony Edwards as to the window of time suggested by FSNA.  
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Robertson Avenue

Terri DiCintio reported that the third speed bump on Robertson has finally been made permanent!  A cheer was heard by the assembled!

Biscuit Run


At the Albemarle County Board of Supervisors meeting this evening Biscuit Run was discussed as reported by an attendee.  An early report indicated that in frustration Hunter Craig threatened to pull the acreage for the park and just pay $5 million dollars outright to the BOS.  Further discussion followed according to our report.  The Biscuit Run vote was postponed until September with another work session in August.  How the language is in the agreement to be written before the BOS takes their vote?

JPA Bridge Update


The projected date of starting the replacement bridge is 2010 according to Adrienne Dent in her communication with the VDOT folks.  Currently at the site there is much work being done by Virginia Power and VDOT relative to replacement lines…both underground enclosed in cables and above ground on new poles.  The new improved utilities are to be a neighborhood advantage.  “Adrienne will continue to track bridge progress and will report to the FSNA when the engineering is updated to accommodate the City’s width specifications (approximately 54 feet, but no more than 60 feet).” It is being reported that some home owners are currently being offered money for some of their land.  

Who’s on First?


Joe Mooney asked Katie where she felt that the breakdown was on the timely follow through on development sites.  i.e. Huntley

· The Developer, Paul Beyer, should be checking the controls.

· The City of Charlottesville should be checking the site especially after rains.

· The State Inspector is letting things slide instead of expecting excellence and enforcing the laws on the books.

· John Santoski reflected that it is too easy to only look at the minimum level.

Cherry Hill


Currently the water is clear and a sediment pond exists at Cherry Hill, but not at Huntley.  This development is one that is checked very carefully and often by Andrea
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Cherry Hill (Continued)

 Wieder and the committee on which she serves.  An expanded report will be given when Andrea returns for the August FSNA meeting.

Honesty in the Name


Joe Mooney again suggested that the Neighborhood Development Services be renamed so that Development stands by its own and a new department is named City Planning and Preservation.  It was further suggested that City Planning and Preservation would NOT report to Economic Development currently under Aubrey Watts.  


It has been shared with FSNA by Jim Tolbert that he has been instructed by the City to emphasize DEVELOPMENT and NOT the neighborhoods.  Terri DiCintio will e-mail the councilors to get their take on this.

Lost – Organizational Chart


One day recently Joe Mooney went downtown to inquire as to the City’s organizational chart for city departments and their employees and he was told that one at that time did not exist.  The person who was helping Joe offered to try to draw one free hand from what she thought that she might remember.  Joe reported that he was simply amazed that an organizational chart was not readily available on the City of Charlottesville Web site for all to access.  Perhaps after asking the question this office now has a copy of the organizational chart now more readily available for folks upon their request.

FSNA Board Meeting


Prior to the August 8, 2007 FSNA regular meeting John Santoski proposed that the FSNA Board meet and that he would be sending out an e-mail within the week to propose dates to the Board.

Questions for Jim Tolbert


Several folks expressed an interest for Jim Tolbert to get some written questions ahead of time for the August 8, 2007 FSNA meeting as well as to be ready for Q and A after the set questions are answered.
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“Neighborhood Insight Tours” 


The VDOT group will take the “Neighborhood Insight Tour” in July.  Several other groups and individuals will be taking the tour in August and the fall months. (Secretary’s note:   To date there have been over twenty one tours.  By early fall there will have been thirty two tours taken.)  Folks can still get in touch with Jeanne Chase to match kitchen calendars for a date and time for taking a tour.

Products and Services Directory – moved to August 8, 2007

Historic Designation Information – moved to September 12, 2007

Respectively submitted,

Jeanne S. Chase

Secretary, Fry’s Spring Neighborhood Association

July 19, 2007

Final Copy

